KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

January 14, 2015
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch Clubhouse.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Larry Schalles
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Absent

	Lisa Castro
	- Present
	
	Christine Freeman
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Several homeowners were also present.
Call to Order – Adam Wood called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the regular meeting held December 10, 2014 were approved with the correction under the Financial Committee report that not just the President or Treasurer, but any Board member could sign checks on motion by Larry Schalles, seconded by Christine Freeman.
Committee Reports  

Architectural/Building Maintenance Committee  

· Cliff Castro reviewed the painting proposal from Heritage Roofing and the clearance pruning proposal from Environmental Tree Care.  He suggested that the requested down payment of $112,800 from Heritage be reduced and delayed until just before the painting starts.  The painting contract needs additional work to include the painting schedule, payment schedule, subcontractor details and provisions tying the specifications and contract to each other.  Heritage needs  to provide insurance certificates for its subcontractors.
· Cliff will contact Heritage to set a building inspection walk for estimating the siding and trim replacement costs before the end of January.  This work will require a separate contract.
· Christine and Lisa will begin finalizing the selection of paint colors.
· The owner of 11849 inquired as to whether she needs to request permission to rebuild her deck.  The A/BM committee advised this should be done.  Phil will send a form.
 Landscape Committee   

· No report.
   Document Task Force   Howard and Bill reported:
· Reviewing the old boxes of records in storage.  They were condensed to three boxes that could be shredded, four to be kept as permanent files and four that could be phased out year-by-year.
· The Document Retention Policy needs to be up-dated to provide for electronic storage.  Phil and Howard will modify the policy and present it for review.
   Communications Committee 
· Christine plans the next edition to go out by January 25th.  Articles would be appreciated.
  Financial Committee 

· Howard Tucker contacted last year’s auditor to resolve timing issues with the insurance payments.  There has been no effective response, yet.
· Phil will set up a meeting with Howard, Larry and the auditor in February.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for November 30, 2014.
· Phil reviewed the December and year-end financial reports with the Board:

1. Ending balance of the Operating Account is $59,304, Reserves - $128,720.

2. Disbursements during the month (including loan payment and transfer to reserve) were $25,243.

· Delinquencies totaled $59,694, down from $71,060 last month. 
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Keen Renovations started the gutter cleaning but got pulled off due to weather.
· The painting contract needs an addendum for wood replacement/repair.

· The deposit on the pruning was sent to Environmental Tree Care.

· Heritage roofing attended to a couple of reported leaks.
· The Maxx Auto Recovery contract runs until cancelled so needs no modification.

· Letters were sent to on building about excessive water use.  No response so far.

· A request for deck change was received from 11849 and was sent to the AB/M committee.

· 11704 inquired about the need to have both garage doors match and told they must.

Unfinished Business  

· It was noted that the Bylaws and Declaration may not agree on insurance requirements.
· On motion by Larry Schalles, seconded by Lisa Castro and duly passed, the Board approved executing the Insurance Release form for the painting proceeds.
· #11815 has not removed the cedar fence on top of the brick wall.  Phil will send a notice.

New Business  

· On motion by Larry Schalles, seconded by Christine Freeman and duly passed, the Board approved up to $75 for flowers being sent to Kathy Dann-Arndt for her husband’s funeral.
· Dwight Cabelka requested reconsideration of old fines on his account for dog violations.  On motion by Adam Wood, seconded by Rick White and duly passed, the Board approved waiving $100 in dog violation fines for #11771.
Open Forum  

· It was suggested that Shultz be told to clean the sidewalks more fully and to use the snow plows to eliminate piles at the entrances to the drives by the concrete drains.  They will also apply ice-slicer to the iced-up areas.
Executive Session   The Board went into executive session to consider collection matters.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, February 11, 2014 at 7:00 pm in the Ranch clubhouse. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

